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Little Stars Newsletter


October 2014





A word from the manager……





Welcome to our October newsletter as always there is lots to update you on.


I would like to update you on some staffing changes that have happened since our last newsletter.  Firstly, you may have met Jan Sainsbury who has joined our bank staff team, she has been offering cover as required in both the under 2’s area and the over 2’s area. 


Secondly I am sure you will join us in welcoming Palwinder Kaur Judge who started working with  us at Little Stars on the 6th October full time for the over 2’s area.  Palwinder is Level 3 qualified and has 7 years childcare experience.


As a result key groups have been reassigned and you will be 








notified of any changes to your child’s keyworker.


You may have noticed in the main entrance area we have pictures/names of the children from the over 2’s area.  When you arrive with your child/children please spend a moment helping them find their picture/name.  Once they have found their picture/name they will take it upstairs and put it on the door of their room, this is called self-registration.  It helps us if you assist your child especially at busy periods of the day when lots of children are arriving/leaving the nursery.


In August, we also had our first nursery outing to Crane Park.  We were very lucky the rain held off to enjoy some fun and food before having to hurry off as the rain








set in..  It was wonderful to see so many families joining us and the children enjoying the free space of the park.  We hope to arrange further outings in the future. 


If you have not done so already please provide some slippers for your child to wear in the nursery.


Could you please label your child’s winter coat, we have so many and some children have the same coats.


A further reminder, please do not under any circumstances park on either driveway at the front of the nursery.





Martina

















The Early Years Foundation Stage– Physical Development











This edition we will focus on the prime area of physical development.


Physical development is split into 2 areas: moving and handling and health and self care.


Moving and handling is all about the way a child moves around from rolling over and crawling as a baby to running, jumping and managing the stairs (Gross motor skills).  It also includes the fine motor skills from reaching out for a toy and picking up small objects to their early writing skills and their ability to manage scissors and different writing implements.


Self care is how their physical needs develop, from feeding & nappy changing to toilet training and dressing themselves.


At Little Stars children have the opportunity to use a range of large and small equipment that will help them to develop these skills.  Promoting Health and Self care supports independence.  Activities that promote moving and handling will not only improve their early writing skills but also keep them healthy and prevent childhood obesity.











Upcoming Events





W/C 20th October  Diwali celebrations





W/C 27th October 


Halloween celebrations





W/C 10th November Children in Need – Dress as superheroes for a £1, cake sale





I will create an additional letter regarding Christmas activities early November.





















































Monitoring Health and Safety





At Little Stars we aim to keep your child as safe as possible by reducing the risk of accidents and infection.


Health & Safety - Before the nursery opens rigorous checks are carried out on the indoor environment as well as the garden.  Toys are checked to ensure they are safe for children to play with.  When hazards are identified I am informed immediately and the hazard is either removed and repaired or discarded.  


At the end of the day the nursery is cleared and again all toys, equipment and the environment are checked.


We aim to prevent accidents but with young children it is impossible to eliminate them completely.  When an accident does happen an accident form is completed and you would be asked to sign this at the end of the day.


Hygiene - We have a cleaning company who carry out a thorough clean of the whole building.


Young children often put things in their mouth therefore we have a sterilizing rota for all our toys.


The staff follow strict hygiene procedures at nappy change time.  They wear aprons and gloves, the gloves are changed between each child and the area is sanitized before the next child is changed.  The staff wash their hands before changing the next child.


If your child sleeps they are given their own bed sheet and blanket, at the end of the week these are washed ready for the new week.


We also encourage the children to follow hygiene procedures according to their age/stage.  We assist them with wiping their noses and washing their hands before food and after the toilet, supporting them where needed.


In the main entrance area we have health, safety and hygiene procedures available for you to read if you would like to find out more.











Is your child a fussy eater?





We have many parents approach us regarding their child’s eating habits.  There is obvious concern that their child is not eating enough and sometimes disbelief that they eat foods at nursery that they would never touch at home.  Although it can be a difficult time try not to worry or show your child that you are concerned, here are a few tips that may help:


Offer your child the same meal as the whole family.  If your child rejects the meal take it away without commenting.


Try to eat meals together and talk about other things, your child can also help with preparation.


Limit snacks between meals, do not offer sweets as rewards.


Serve small portions and praise your child if they try it.


At Little Stars all children sit down and eat together, they have their own placemat with their picture on.  There is a main meal and a vegetarian option.  If a child does not eat their dinner they will not be offered an alternative but they are still offered pudding.  We give you daily feedback on how your child has eaten.  If a child has not eaten and they are with us all day we offer savoury snacks and plenty of fluids, various support and guidance is available from your health visitor.








Applying for school nursery





If your child was born between 1st September 2011 and 31st August 2012 you can apply for your child to start school nursery from September 2015.


Your child can 5 attend mornings or 5 afternoon sessions.  To apply for a  school nursery place the usual procedure is to contact your chosen school direct for an application form.  Some school nurseries can become oversubscribed so the earlier you make your application the better.  Being accepted into a school nursery does not guarantee you a place in the school, you will need to repeat the application process to apply for reception.  The process of applying for reception is different, you need to apply through your local authority, information can be found online.  Some schools may have specific entry criteria e.g. regular attendance at church services etc so do check out the school admissions policy too.











